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										 13th December 2016	





Dear Martin,





RE: PA16/03278/PREAPP – Trewince Farm, Portscatho TR2 5ET





Please note that this letter is for advice only. The Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group is neither supporting nor objecting to this application.





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and note that the proposal is not in conformity with the Plan as detailed below.





Objective: To define and conserve the valued characteristics of the Roseland’s special landscape, coastline and heritage from inappropriate development since these are the basis of its economy and future.





Objective: To support commercial opportunities which are of a scale and design that respect the distinctive character, sensitivity and capacity of the landscape and coastline.





The application is for development on a greenfield site currently assigned as agricultural land of Grade 3 quality. During consultation, the community strongly supported conserving the landscape and the current farmland unless it has been demonstrated that the development is essential and there is no suitable alternative location. (Policies GP2 (ii) and (v) and CD1 (i) and (ii))





The application does not demonstrate how the development will meet the objectives of the AONB Management Plan, namely to conserve and enhance the diverse landscape and special qualities of the AONB (Policy LA1)





The application does not demonstrate how the development will conserve the special environment of the Roseland for residents, visitors and local businesses. (Policy GP1 (ii))





The brochure submitted with the application indicates that each pod is equipped with 3 external lights which would increase light pollution (Policy CD1 (xiv))
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The Group are also concerned that should approval be given to a full application for the proposed development, subsequent applications may seek to expand the development over a larger area.














Yours sincerely,








 


 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group




















Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority








 From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”











